
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
I hope that you have enjoyed your summer! The days are 
beginning to get shorter and the weather a bit cooler, as we 
move into another season of the year.

The annual meeting/luncheon was held at Ripon Medical 
Center on June 24. I was honored to be installed as president 
and Barbara Behlen was installed as vice president. We thank 
Barbara Miller for her time as president. Scholarships were 
presented from the Ripon Medical Center Auxiliary to Emma 
Azinger - Ripon, Kaitlyn Neefe - Ripon, and Jamie Roehl - 
Princeton. Congratulations and good luck to these young ladies.

The Auxiliary sponsored a brat fry on June 10 at Webster’s and 
is making plans for another on September 14 also at Webster’s. 
Profits were approximately $575 on the June event. Pat and 
Wayne Albright are chairpersons for the sale. Thank you for 
chairing this project.

A mum sale is set at Ripon Medical Center on September 10 and 
11. Helpers are always welcome for these events. Radene Abel is 
chairing this event.

The fall Auxiliary luncheon is scheduled at Ripon Medical 
Center in the Green Lake Room at noon on September 23, 2019. 
Reservations can be made by contacting Kim Bresser.

The Lakes District fall meeting is set on September 19, 2019 at 
Ascension Mercy Hospital in Oshkosh. At this point, two Auxiliary 
Board members will be attending this event. Let me know if you 
are interested in attending. The Partners of WHA Fall Convention 
is scheduled from October 1 to 3, 2019 at the Red Lion Paper 
Valley Hotel and Convention Center in Appleton. Four Auxiliary 
Board members will be attending this event.

The Lights of Love event is set for December 12 at 6 p.m. in the 
Journeys Commons at Ripon Medical Center. Raffle tickets will 
be going on sale in October. There will be seven prizes this year 
including: gift certificates from merchants, two tickets to the 
UW/Notre Dame football game for October 2020 (donated by 

a friend of the Auxiliary), the cash tree and a Christmas quilt. 
Funds raised for the event will go toward the purchase of a 
larger gurney to be used for patients in the Medical Imaging 
department receiving X-rays.

Thank you to all who help to make the Auxiliary a successful and 
viable organization. We always welcome new members. Hope to 
see you at the fall luncheon on September 23.

Julie Stellmacher, President

RMC AUXILIARY LUNCHEON/
MEETING
The fall luncheon is scheduled in the Ripon Medical Center 
Green Lake Room on Monday, September 23, 2019 at noon. 
Cindy Herbst, executive director of Restoring Hope Transplant 
House, will be speaking. The Restoring Hope Transplant House 
is a non-profit home away from home for transplant families 
who are in search of a second chance at life through the miracle 
of transplantation at nearby UW Hospital and the William S. 
Middleton Memorial Veterans Hospital in Madison.

The cost for the luncheon is $7 and can be paid at the door. 
Reservations made and not honored will be charged the cost of 
the lunch. 

RSVP to Kim Bresser no later than Tuesday, September 17 by 
calling (920) 745-3670 or by e-mail at Kimberly.Bresser@
ssmhealth.com. Please indicate if you have any special dietary 
needs. 

If you have any suggestions about future programs you would 
like to see at our auxiliary luncheon/meetings, please contact 
me. 

Diane Shady, Programs Chairperson

Note: If you haven’t paid your dues for 2019-2020, you can pay 
at the meeting. Annual dues are $10.
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TREASURER’S REPORT
Financial Report - Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2019

Here are the financial results for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 
2018 and ending June 30, 2019. Net fund-raising and donations 
were 14 percent above budget and four percent below the prior 
year. Gift shop net income was five percent above budget and 
three percent above the prior year. We awarded three $1,000 
scholarships, donated $10,000 to the Ripon Opioid Initiative and 
$12,037.16 to Ripon Medical Center. The following report details 
Auxiliary donations for the past five years. Cash remaining at the 
end of the fiscal year was $25,292.54.

We had 70 paid members and one lifetime member in FY 
2019. We have a lot to be proud of, so please ask your 

friends, neighbors and relatives to be a part of our amazing 
organization!

Between our very successful fund-raising efforts and gift shop 
profits, we should be able to donate more than $19,000 to Ripon 
Medical Center in FY 2020. We will also continue to award three 
$1,000 scholarships to high school graduates pursuing a career 
in health care.

The Board has approved funding the purchase of a second 
gurney to improve the comfort of X-rays needed in patients 
with bad fractures. The cost is approximately $14,000, leaving 
additional funds available for another need that may come up.

Bobbie Pollesch, Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report FY 2019 FY 2019 FY 2018

June 2019 Actual Budget Actual

INCOME    

Fund-Raising $ 18,077.60  $ 17,085.00  $ 19,992.82 

Donations 920.65 300.00 433.75 

Membership Dues 700.00 750.00 552.00 

Gift Shop Sales 34,923.56 39,475.00 37,986.34 

Total Income $ 54,621.81  $ 57,610.00  $ 58,964.91 

EXPENSES    

Fund-Raising Expenses $ 5,093.08  $ 5,208.00  $ 5,995.00 

Luncheons (12.00) (1.00) (69.75)

State Conventions/District Meetings 980.61 1,350.00 759.50 

Organization Expenses 208.81 169.00 151.73 

Gift Shop Expenses 24,074.57 29,177.00 27,493.03 

Total Expenses $ 30,345.07  $ 35,903.00  $ 34,329.51 

Net Income Before Distributions $ 24,276.74  $ 21,707.00  $ 24,635.40 

DISTRIBUTIONS    

Scholarships 3,000.00 3,000.00 3,000.00 

Donations for RMC 19,037.16 18,250.00 14,063.46 

Total Distributions $ 22,037.16  $ 21,250.00  $ 17,063.46 

NET INCOME AFTER DISTRIBUTIONS $ 2,239.58  $ 457.00  $ 7,571.94 

CASH BALANCES $ 25,292.54   $ 22,183.46 
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RMC AUXILIARY, INC. - DONATIONS - 2015 TO 2019

Donations to Ripon Medical Center FY 2015 FY 2016 FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019
FY 2015 Newborn Intubation Model 620.00     

 Disaster Tote 100.00     

 Water Wall - Only spent $17,730-$4,270 used 
FY2019 for barbells

22,000.00     

 Rocking Chair for Nursery 1,026.00     

 Children’s Cart for Emergency Preparedness 99.26     

 Hospitality Cart Supplies 11.61     
       
FY 2016 2 Strollers for the Clinic  150.81    

 Nativity Set  264.50    

 Pergolas in Healing Garden  10,000.00    

 Clothing for Emergency Department (ED)  100.00    

 Hospitality Cart Supplies  67.19    
       
FY 2017 Bariatric stretcher for ED   8,800.00   

 Headstone for Precious Angels Project   764.00   

 Waffle Iron for Food Service   300.00   

 Wellness Walkway   10,000.00   

 Reindeer Figurines for Christmas Decoration   15.18   

Poinsettias 125.95

Speaker Stands 84.35 

Hospitality Cart Supplies 74.91 

Neoprobe System 5,000.00 
       
FY 2018 Poinsettias    168.00  

 Blender for Food Service    1,103.13  

 Four Patient Transport Chairs    2,727.97  

 Hospitality Cart Supplies    64.36  
       
FY 2019 Ripon Opioid Initiative     10,000.00

 Barbells for Wellness Center plus instructor training 
$4,360-used $4,270 from Water Wall in FY2015

    90.00 

 Sound System     6,700.00 

 Poinsettias     180.00 

 Two Benches on RMC Campus     2,067.16 
       
 TOTALS 23,856.87 10,582.50 25,164.39 14,063.46 19,037.16 



RMC AUXILIARY, INC. - FY 2020 BUDGET

INCOME  

Fund-Raising  $ 19,445 

Membership Dues 750 

Gift Shop Sales 34,848 

Total Income  $ 55,043 

EXPENSES  

Fund-Raising Expenses  $ 5,735 

Luncheons - Net (22)

State Conventions/District Meetings 1,140 

Organizational Expenses 269 

Gift Shop Expenses 25,360 

Total Expenses  $ 32,482 

NET INCOME BEFORE DISTRIBUTIONS  $ 22,561 

DISTRIBUTIONS  

Scholarships  $ 3,000 

Donations to RMC 19,255 

Total Distributions  $ 22,255 

NET INCOME AFTER DISTRIBUTIONS  $306 

VOLUNTEER NEWS 
AND NOTES
Fall is almost here! While the summer has 
provided many opportunities for me to run 
around and chase two sweet little boys at 
home, the pace at Ripon Medical Center 
picks up substantially as soon as I turn the 
calendar to September - so I’m sure I’ll be running around the 
office, too. 

In September, the team of volunteer coordinators will host 
annual education throughout the Greater Fond du Lac Ministries. 
If you’re a hospital or hospice volunteer, watch for a postcard 
in your mailbox soon with details about this required meeting. 
You may attend an education session at any site, but the Ripon 
sessions are scheduled for Thursday, September 19 from 9 a.m. 
to 12 noon or 1 to 4 p.m. OR on Monday, October 7 from 9 a.m. to 
noon or 1 to 4 p.m.

We’re also giving you plenty of ways to support the Auxiliary and 
tell your friends about the Auxiliary by inviting them to one of our 

upcoming events, including:

•	 Tuesday & Wednesday, September 10 and 11: Mum Sale

•	Saturday, September 14: Brat Fry at Webster’s

•	Monday, September 23: Luncheon

•	Monday, September 23: PRN Shoe & Active Wear Sale at Ripon 
Medical Center

•	Monday, September 30: Collective Goods Book & Activity Sale - 
great way to get a head start on Christmas shopping!

•	Tuesday, October 1: Nutman Sale

If you’re looking to get out and get involved with the Auxiliary, 
please make note of the following:

1)	 We need sewers! We have basic projects (mastectomy 
pillows, walker bags) to more skilled projects (fidget 
blankets, prayer shawls) that we create for Ripon Medical 
Center patients. If you’re interested in joining the sewing 
committee, please let us know!

continued on next page



3)	 It’s fall luncheon time! We’ll be meeting at Ripon Medical 
Center on Monday, September 23 at noon. Please RSVP to 
me at Kimberly.Bresser@ssmhealth.com or (920) 745-3670 
by 5 p.m. on Tuesday, September 17, if you plan to join us. 
As a reminder, if you RSVP yes but do not cancel by 5 p.m. 
on Tuesday, September 17, you will still be charged for your 
meal.

I look forward to seeing you soon,

Kim Bresser, Volunteer Coordinator, Ripon Medical Center & 
Waupun Memorial Hospital

VOLUNTEER NEWS AND NOTES, 
cont.
2)	 Our gift shop is filled with fabulous things, but it takes a 

team to ensure it operates smoothly. Interested in picking 
out new inventory? Really good at numbers and want to help 
with pricing? Love to decorate and want to help showcase 
product? If you would like to be a part of the new Gift Shop 
leadership team that will assist Mary Schieffer, please talk to 
us ASAP!

WHAT’S NEW AT 
RIPON MEDICAL 
CENTER
We have a lot going on at Ripon 
Medical Center these days - all exciting 
developments to help us continue our 
efforts to grow and offer as many services 
as possible at a local level. I’m proud to 
share with you but a few of these key advancements.

RIPON MEDICAL CENTER COPD HONOR
Ripon Medical Center has been recognized as a high performing 
hospital for 2019-20 by U.S. News & World Report. The annual 
Procedures & Conditions ratings, now in their fifth year, are 
designed to assist patients and their doctors in making informed 
decisions about where to receive care for common conditions 
and elective procedures. These ratings extend the U.S. News 
mission of providing consumers with patient decision support 
beyond the Best Hospitals rankings, which are geared toward 
complex specialty care. Ripon Medical Center earned a “High 
Performing” rating(s) for chronic obstructive pulmonary disease 
(COPD) in recognition of care that was significantly better than 
the national average, as measured by factors such as patient 
outcomes. “High Performing” is the highest rating U.S. News 
awards for COPD of care.

PROVIDER UPDATES
•	 Riann Collar, PA-C, family medicine, will begin seeing 

patients effective August 19 at the Fond du Lac Regional 
Clinic - Ripon.

•	 David Calderwood, MD, emergency department, will be 
starting full time in September.

•	 Danielle Fenske, DO, family medicine, is now utilizing her 
married name - Danielle Covach.

PHARMACY CHANGES
Katie Reinke has rejoined SSM Health as the inpatient pharmacy 
director at St. Agnes Hospital. Nick Sharrow will now be serving 
as the inpatient pharmacy director at Ripon Medical Center and 
Waupun Memorial Hospital. Paul Schwalbach will be moving into 
a pharmacist role with Ariel Thurmer stepping in as the clinical 
coordinator/lead pharmacist role.

WORK & WELLNESS RELOCATION
Since July 1, Agnesian Work & Wellness has been serving 
patients at the Agnesian Clinic Ripon, 790 Eastgate Drive. The 
relocation is helping to facilitate additional space as primary 
care provider growth continues. The new location offers easy 
and more confidential access to business-related services, 
such as pre-employment evaluations (drug screening, physical 
exams and functional capacity), work injury treatment and 
case management, travel medicine, and more. In addition, the 
space gives greater flexibility to Agnesian Work & Wellness to 
expand and adjust treatment areas for the best benefit to area 
businesses and their employees. Agnesian Work & Wellness 
services are accessible at the back door of the Agnesian Clinic 
Ripon, and open weekdays from 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Services 
are offered by Vicki Nelson, APNP, nurse practitioner. Agnesian 
Work & Wellness continues to collaborate with the Ripon Medical 
Center primary care/orthopedics/emergency department/urgent 
care as employees report for work-related injuries and illnesses.

DeAnn Thurmer, President & Chief Nursing Officer, Ripon Medical 
Center and Waupun Memorial Hospital



MEMBERSHIP
Membership dues are due now! If you haven’t yet paid your 
membership dues of $10 please do so now by sending it to 
Donna Schulz, N7297 County Rd FF, Ripon, WI 54971 or drop it 
off at the hospital gift shop. If you do not want to be a member, 
please let me know so we can take you off our list. 

We have a lot of fun and exciting opportunities to volunteer for in 
this year ahead. See you all around soon. Thanks again.

Donna Schulz, Chairperson, Membership

GIFT SHOP
It is hard to believe that summer days are ending. When you read 
the newsletter, the gift shop will be decked out for Autumn, and 
too soon after, Christmas. As you enjoy this wonderful weather, 
stop by and bring a friend to check out all our new seasonal 
items! We have a lovely selection of jewelry, fall scarves and 
home decor. Ponchos/wraps have returned by popular demand. 
See you there. 

Gift shop volunteers are always needed and welcomed.

Mary Schieffer, Chairperson, Gift Shop

SEWING COMMITTEE
Sew… You’re looking for ways to get involved or help out?

The Ripon Medical Center Auxiliary’s sewing committee needs 
you, your skills and your crafty friends! Our team is looking for 
Auxiliary members who sew, knit and crochet. We have a variety 
of projects we make for patients - all at your own pace and in 
the comfort of your own home - that include:

Mastectomy Pillows: used for patients after a mastectomy to 
provide protection and cushion from breasts being bumped, to 
protect the breast/surgery incision from seat belt straps and to 
assist in sleeping after surgery. 

Walker Bags: used to hook on walkers so patients can store and 
transport their wallets, keys, phones and medical papers. 

Fidget Sleeves: slipped on the arm, these hand-made “sleeves” 
have trinkets sewn on them allowing patients to pass time, 
reduce anxiety or take their mind off their medical situation. 

Fidget Blankets: these small lap blankets are constructed of 
various fabric scraps and have gadgets galore sewn on them - 
zippers, buttons, ribbons, loops, laces, beads, etc. - and allow 
patients to fidget with while in the hospital, help pass the time, 
and ease their worries as they wait for test results, lab draws or 
physician updates. 

Prayer Shawls/Lap Blankets: sewn, knit or crocheted, these 
pieces provide comfort and warmth to patients in the inpatient 
unit, outpatient departments like oncology, and to our emergency 
room. The blankets and shawls measure anywhere between 20 to 
24 inches wide and 48 to 60 inches long. 

We’re always looking for new ideas on projects to create as well. 

If you’re interested in joining our sewing committee, I’d like to 
introduce you to our new Sewing Chairperson, Ann McDonald! In 
this role, Ann will share the sewing needs of the hospital with 
the Auxiliary sewing committee to ensure projects are completed. 
With questions or to learn more, Ann can be reached at (920) 
896-0362 or sannmcdonald19@yahoo.com.

Thank you for your consideration in this healing ministry at 
Ripon Medical Center!

Kim Bresser, Volunteer Coordinator, Ripon Medical Center 



FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITES

CANDY BAR SALES
Have you heard the delicious news? The Ripon Medical Center 
Auxiliary is hosting a continuous community candy bar sale. 
Meaning: Auxiliary members can pick up boxes of Vande Walle’s 
candy bars and place them throughout the community to sell. 
(You are responsible for the cost of the candy bar box so leave it 
somewhere safe.)

If you’re interested in getting a box or two to sell (at your church, 
to your friends, at your hair salon, at a local business, etc.), 
please contact Georgia or Sandy (contact info below) with 
questions. We’ll sell the candy bars continuously until they’re 
gone or the sales slow down.

Georgia Stellmacher • (920) 539-7298 • stellmacher.gaj@
gmail.com

Sandy Krueger • (920) 291-6257 • kruegersandraj@yahoo.com

MUM SALE
Beautiful mums will be available for purchase at Ripon Medical 
Center on Tuesday, September 10 and Wednesday, September 11 
from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Come and support the sale!

Radene Abel, Chairperson, Mum Sale

BRAT FRY FUND-RAISER
The last brat fry fund-raiser of the season is set for September 
14 at Webster’s Marketplace. Workers are, as well as customers, 
are always needed. Monetary donations are welcome for 
supplies. Looking forward to seeing you there.  Let’s make this 
one the best of the season!

Patricia and Wayne Albright Chairpersons, Brat Fry Fund-Raiser

LIGHTS OF LOVE
Lights of Love planning is underway. Thank you to the planning 
committee:  Bobbie Pollesch, Chair; Barb Behlen, Marty 
Schattschneider, Julie Stellmacher, Ann McDonald, Georgia 
Stellmacher and Kim Bresser. The event is scheduled for 
Thursday, December 12 at 6 p.m. in the hospital commons.

Lights of Love will be available for sale beginning October 14. 
Raffle ticket sales will also start that day. We will be raising 
money to fund the purchase of a second gurney for the Medical 
Imaging department to improve the comfort of patients with bad 
fractures needing X-rays.

Once again, we will collect gift certificates from local businesses 
for the raffle prizes. We also plan to have a cash prize. In 
addition, we were generously given two tickets to the UW vs. 
Notre Dame football game at Lambeau Field in October 2020. 
Marty Schattschneider will use her creative talent to put the 
prizes together.

We have an army of volunteers to go out to businesses to solicit 
these gift certificates. I appreciate having so much help.

Bobbie Pollesch, Chairperson, Lights of Love 2019

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY BAKE SALE
Mark your calendars! The Ripon Medical Center Auxiliary is 
hosting its annual Christmas holiday bake sale on Tuesday, 
December 17 from 9 a.m. until gone at Ripon Medical Center. 
Baked items - such as Christmas cookies, candy and breads, 
etc. - are needed. Bake and buy your holiday goodies to benefit 
Ripon Medical Center Auxiliary!  

Barb Ann Behlen, Chairperson, Christmas Bake Sale

COMMUMITY HEALTH 
EDUCATION

PROGRESS BEING MADE IN THE FIGHT AGAINST 
OPIOID ADDICTION
In March 2018, President Donald Trump traveled to New 
Hampshire to deliver a speech regarding the launch of a new 
administrative initiative to combat the escalating epidemic of 
deadly opioid overdoses.

Now, 16 months later, the Justice Department is reporting that 
the president’s initiative has made substantial progress and 
that efforts are ongoing.

In releasing his “Initiative to Stop Opioid Abuse and Reduce Drug 
Supply and Demand,” the president laid out three objectives:

•	 Reduce drug demand through education, awareness and 
preventing over-prescription.

•	 Cut off the flow of illicit drugs across our borders and within 
communities.

•	 Save lives now by expanding opportunities for proven 
treatments for opioid and other drug addictions.

According to a recent Justice Department statement, the 
initiative has gotten off to a good start roughly a year after it 
began in earnest.

continued on next page



continued from previous page

One year ago, the Justice Department (DOJ) announced the 
formation of Operation Synthetic Opioid Surge (SOS), a program 
designed to reduce the supply of deadly synthetic opioids in 
high impact areas as well as identifying wholesale distribution 
networks and international and domestic suppliers.  

Over the past year, 10 districts with some of the highest drug 
overdose death rates in the country, each targeted a county 
where they focused on prosecuting every readily available case 
involving fentanyl, fentanyl analogs, and other synthetic opioids, 
regardless of the drug quantity.

These districts worked with DEA Special Operations Division to 
track and coordinate these street-level cases and also received 
additional assistance from the Organized Crime and Drug 
Enforcement Task Forces (OCDETF).

“Our attorneys and law enforcement agents have spent the 
past year working tirelessly to disrupt the networks engaged in 
the trafficking of synthetic opioids. We are proud to share their 
successes in 10 of the districts most affected by this scourge,” 
according to Deputy Attorney General Jeffrey A. Rosen.

“The Department of Justice’s efforts have resulted in countless 
successes from California to Maine. We have successfully sought 
enhanced sentences in cases that resulted in deadly overdoses, 
and we have boosted cooperation among the partners involved,” 
he adds. “There remains much work to be done, but Operation 
SOS marks a crucial turning point in the fight against synthetic 
opioids.”

Specifically, according to DoJ, there are 10 districts participating 
in the program. Their efforts and some of their successes 
include:

•	 The Eastern District of California has reported a total of 27 
Operation SOS investigations in which the narcotics seized 
have included kilogram-quantities of fentanyl, heroin, 
cocaine, methamphetamine, oxycodone and hydrocodone.

•	 The Eastern District of Kentucky has reported 15 
investigations with six to eight new investigations being 
added monthly and has charged nine sentence-enhanced 
“death resulting” cases.

•	 The District of Maine has an additional 30 cases as a result 
of Operation SOS.

•	 The District of New Hampshire has had 41 cases through 
Operation SOS that have resulted in indictments with 
fentanyl being distributed in 39 of those cases amongst 
other drugs.

•	 The Northern District of Ohio has indicted 71 defendants 
under Operation SOS and has seen a 12 percent decrease in 
overdose deaths from the previous year.

•	 The Southern District of Ohio has 58 Operation SOS 
investigations and of the 58 investigations, 52 involve 
fentanyl distribution.

•	 The Western District of Pennsylvania noticed the decline in 
overdose deaths in the county they originally had targeted. 
This decline was attributed to a large number of people 
moving out of the targeted county to attempt to circumvent 
the U.S. Attorney’s Office’s efforts.  The U.S. Attorney’s Office 
has refocused their resources to target the county where 
fatal overdoses have increased the most.

In addition to curbing the smuggling of illicit opioids, the Trump 
administration also seeks to curtail opioid prescriptions from 
doctors and primary care providers by one-third, the White House 
says.

Also, the president’s program includes treatment resources and 
initiatives for Americans addicted to opioids and addressing 
other factors driving the high addiction rate.

By Jon Dougherty from the National Sentinel

Barb Benkoski, Chairperson, Community Health Education



RMC Auxiliary Board Members 
Julie Stellmacher, President 
(920) 369-0044 | thomas.julie.stellmacher@gmail.com

Barb Ann Behlen, Vice President 
(920) 294-6229 | barbbe@charter.net

Ann McDonald, Secretary  
(920) 896-0362 | sannmcdonald19@yahoo.com

Bobbie Pollesch, Treasurer  
(920) 294-3059 | bobbiepollesch@hotmail.com

Barb Benkoski, Community Health Education  
(920) 748-6339 | benkoskib@gmail.com

Sandy Krueger, Public Policy Education 
(920) 748-2187 | kruegersandraj@yahoo.co

Diane Shady, Programs  
(920) 539-2150 | kanddshady@gmail.com 

Donna Schultz, Membership 
(920) 203-7523 | jondonna@hotmail.com

Mary Schieffer, Gift Shop 
(920) 767-0029 | rms1721@charter.net

Georgia Stellmacher, Fund-Raising  
(920) 346-5607 | stellmacher.gaj@gmail.com

Ann McDonald, Sewing  
(920) 896-0362 | sannmcdonald19@yahoo.com

Barb Ann Behlen, Newsletter 
(920) 294-6229 | barbbe@charter.net

Kim Bresser, RMC Volunteer Coordinator  
(920) 745-3670 | Kimberly.Bresser@ssmhealth.com 

Upcoming Events
September 10 & 11	 Mum Sale, RMC Main Entrance	 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

September 11	 Auxiliary Board Meeting, Volunteer Activity Room 	 9 to 11 a.m.

September 14	 Brat Fry, Webster’s Marketplace	 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

September 19	 Lakes District Fall Meeting

September 23	 Auxiliary Luncheon/Meeting, RMC	 12 to 2 p.m. 

September 23	 PRN Foot/Active Wear Sale, RMC Atrium	 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

September 30	 Collective Goods Book Sale, RMC Atrium	 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

October 1	 Nutman Sale, RMC Atrium 	 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

October 1 & 3	 WHA Partners State Convention-Appleton

October 8	 Auxiliary Board Meeting, Volunteer Activity Room 	 9 to 11 a.m.

October 14	 Lights of Love Light & Raffle Ticket Sales Begin

November 13	 Auxiliary Board Meeting, Volunteer Activity Room 	 9 to 11 a.m.

November 23	 Auxiliary Luncheon/Meeting, Maplecrest	 12 to 2 p.m.

December 11	 Nutman Sale, RMC Lobby 	 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

December 12	 Lights of Love Tree Lighting Ceremony	 6 to 7:30 p.m.

December 17	 Christmas Holiday Bake Sale	 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.



845 Parkside Street 
Ripon, WI 54971
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What we have done for ourselves alone dies with us; what we have done for others  
and the world remains and is immortal. ~Albert Pike 


